Newsletter: Spring Term, W/C 18th March

Headteacher: Mrs. L. J. Lewis B.Ed., Dip. E&M, NPQH Deputy Head: Mrs. C. Lawrence-Dent, B. Sc., PGCE, NPQH

www.marshfieldprimary.co.uk school@marshfieldprimary.co.uk

01633 680303



Dear Parents and Carers,

We are very grateful for your support for our 'Red Nose Day' fundraising event. We are pleased to inform you that, as a school, we raised £364.78. A big well done to the Rights Knights PALs group who led an informative assembly outlining the importance of such events and how our contributions will be used.

Hilston Park Residential trip - Year 5

Parents of Year 5 pupils will receive a letter this week detailing the arrangements for the residential trip to Hilston Park. The office team have already set up the facilities for payment on the ParentPay system. There will also be an information meeting for all parents on Thursday 16^{th} May at 5.30pm.

Class Showcase

Our first showcases will take place w/c 25^{th} March. The class teachers will send further information regarding the events next week.

Year 2 showcases- 9.30am (JD) and 2.15pm (JS)

Year 3 showcases- 9.30am (DW) and 2.15pm (NJ/JH)

We look forward to seeing you all there.

Confirmed dates for National Tests

As you are aware, children from Year 2 to Year 6 will complete the National tests in May. For your information, the exact dates for these are as follows:

- Wednesday, 8th May- Year 4, 5 & 6 complete the Numeracy Reasoning paper
- Thursday, 9th May- Year 2, 3, 4, 5 and 6 complete the Reading paper.
- Friday, 10th May- Year 2 & 3 complete their Numeracy Reasoning paper

If you have any queries or questions regarding the National tests, please contact your child's class teacher.

Parental Consultations

Appointments for the parental consultations will be confirmed this week and you should receive information regarding times by the end of the week. If for any reason you have a problem with the time/day please contact the school.

PE Kit

A polite reminder that children should not wear any jewellery for PE lessons for health and safety reasons. If possible, please ensure that your child comes to school without jewellery on their PE days. If they are unable to remove earrings they must be covered up. Thank you for your support.

Labelled Uniform

Please ensure that you label every item of your child's uniform with their full name as we are experiencing great difficulty linking lost uniform to the correct child. Many thanks.

Sharing Celebrations

A massive congratulations to Hollie W (Yr1 SJL) who, this weekend, travelled to Blackpool to compete in the largest Cheerdance competition in the iconic Tower Ballroom. Hollie went in as reigning UK champion and danced superbly against 97 other competitors, winning through 8 knockout stages and taking the title for the second consecutive year.

Thank you for your continued support and cooperation.

Mrs. L. J. Lewis

Headteacher